

POINT LOMA HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER

FALL'98

Volume XXI, Number 1 Editors: Susan Person'79, Jeanie Graham Estrada '72

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

Welcome to the 74th chapter of the book that we call Point Loma High School. Each and every year of school presents unique challenges to students, staff and parents as the process of educating young people and getting them ready to enter the post high school world continues, and this year is no exception. As we began this year, the sounds of construction equipment filled the campus as the Port District's Noise Abatement Program began to silence the intrusion of Lindberg Field into our classrooms. There have been surprises aplenty, as those of you who have ever survived a home or business remodeling know full well, but the staff and students have overcome all of the adversities and continue the tradition of excellence of Point Loma. Along with physical plant changes, there have been changes in our teaching faculty with the retirement of long time Pointer staff members and the hiring of new instructors in their place. Point Loma is fortunate to have the advantage of a staff that combines seasoned, veteran teachers who are able to mentor and assist our new staff members. I believe this year will be an exciting time for our students, staff, and community members. I invite you to take advantage of any opportunity to come and visit the campus to see the current status of our educational program and construction projects. You may also visit us through Internet by pointing your browser to www.sandi.net/ptloma. I invite your participation and look forward to seeing you when you visit the campus.

> Michael M. Price Principal

PRESIDENTIAL POINTS

The school year has begun and is in full swing. The construction workers are still finishing and cleaning up from the work done over the summer, but the classrooms are shaping up nicely! Harris Publishing Company has finished its investigative work on our Alumni Director. This means they are now compiling all of the information that they have collected over the summer through the mail and over the phone. We should look forward to seeing the completed directories during the first part of 1999.

Please joint your fellow alumni on October 16th, and enjoy the Homecoming Game beginning at 3 p.m. We will hold our annual Alumni meeting immediately following the game of Room 301. If you are interested in serving on our Board, now is the time to speak up! We will be nominating alumni at our annual meeting to serve on the PLHSAA Board of Directors, so let us know if you would like to get involved and make a contribution to your alma mater!!

As always, the Board of Directors would like to thank you for your ongoing support of PLHS and the Alumni Association. GO POINTERS!!

Susan Person '79
President

Please note: Due to unavoidable delays, this is an abbreviated newsletter. A full newsletter will be sent in the Spring. Thank you for your understanding.

Notice of Annual Meeting of Members of Point Loma High School Alumni Association A California Non-Profit Corporation

The Annual Meeting of the members of the Point Loma High School Alumni Association will be held in Room 301 of Point Loma High School, at the address of 2335 Chatsworth Boulevard., San Diego, California, immediately following the homecoming football game (approximately 5:00 p.m.) on October 16, 1998, for the purpose of considering and acting on the following items:

(1) To consider and act upon such matters that may properly come before the meeting.

In Memoriam

Frank N. Quinn '34 (midyear)
Barbara Hammond Macon '37
George Abel '38
Marilyn Stevenson Butler '45
Hugh Klinkert '45
Mildred Thompson '48
Richard A. West '49
Collette Eddy Demelo '55
Robert Rausch '72
Greg Correia '73
Paul Plummer '85

For reunion information, please call Susanne Ballantyne, 619-277-5565 (days).

POINT LOMA HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 2335 Chatsworth Blvd.
San Diego, CA 92106-1699

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

Bulk Rate U.S. Postage PAID Permit #51 San Diego, CA